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Next Meeting 
 

Tuesday,  March 13,  2007 
  

The Boston Marriott, 

Quincy, MA 
 

Directions on Page 3 in Technical Report 

 

 

MAIN PROGRAM 

 

Joint PHCC Meeting - Panel Discussion 
 

 

Panel Members 
 

Frank Teebagy, PE of Cosentini Associates 

Jim Polando, PE of SEI Company 

& two PHCC Representatives 
 

PROGRAM SCHEDULE 
 

Social Hour     5:00 – 6:00 

Dinner      6:00 – 7:00 

Speaker / Technical Session  7:00 – 8:30 

 

 

MENU 
 

Buffet Dinner 

 

 

MEETING RESERVATIONS 
 

$40.00 Reservation REQUIRED 
ASPE Boston Chapter paying the additional  

$15.00/person to equal the total meal cost of $55.00  
Please reserve by FRIDAY, March 9, 2007 

Contact Cathy @ W.P. Haney, (508) 238 – 2030 

THE AMERICAN SOCIETY OF PLUMBING ENGINEERS 

ASPENEWS 

1973  -  THE BOSTON CHAPTER  -  2007 

The Engineering Center - One Walnut St - Boston, MA 02108 - Vol. 34, Issue 7 

Tel = (617) 227 - 5551  Fax = (617) 227 - 6783    e-mail = aspe@tec.ccmail.compuserve.com 
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President’s Report 
 

 Our February 2007 Chapter Meeting featured a one hour program by 

Dale Powel, Northeast Region Manager for the Copper Development Association 

of Harrisburg, Penn on ―What the Engineer should look for during field visits‖.  There were a 

total of 33 attendees, 17 affiliate members and 16 full members.  Mr. Powel explained the 

various types of joining copper and copper alloy piping: Soldering/Brazing, Press Connect, Push 

Connect, Roll Grove and Mech. Formed Tees.  Mr. Powel  explained the  necessity for end 

preparation and necessary cleaning of the pipe ends and fittings.  All fluxes must be water 

flushable per ASTM B818.  All five reviewers rated the Speakers knowledge of the subject as 

Excellent.  The Speakers Presentation was rated as  Excellent.  The Topic was adequately cov-

ered and the presentation was nonproprietary. 

 

CPD EXAIM 
 

 This year the CPD EXAMINATION will be given on line at over 200 sites in the US & 

Canada.  The CPD EXAIM will consist of 100 multiple choice questions covering five major job 

dimensions: Gathering Information, Administration, Design, Specifications, and Construction 

Services.  The test fee will be $375.00 for members.  A practice exam will be available after 

February 2007 on line from ASPE National. Registration for the exam is now on going with an 

April 6, 2007 deadline.  The Exam will begin at 2:00 PM and end promptly at 5:30 PM EST April 

21, 2007.  For further information on the exam contact the ASPE National office at 773-693-

2773 or download at www.ASPE.orf/CPD/2006-2007 CPD-Bulletin. PDF. 

 The Boston Chapter will be providing a review Class on March 21, 2007 and March 

28, 2007.  If you are interested please email me stating Name, Member number, Email Ad-

dress,  and Telephone Number.  There will be a sixty dollar charge for non members, no charge 

for Boston Chapter Members. 

 

SUN SET OF THE CIPE 
 

 HERE IS  a heads up regarding the change made by the National  Board regarding the 

use of the acronym CIPE.  The Board voted to discontinue the use of the acronym CIPE.  All cur-

rent CIPEs will be permitted to change their designation to CPD within a six month period of 

time.  This allowance for a switch in designation may at first annoy some of the current CPDs 

that have maintained that designation with their continuing education.  To those concerned, let 

me simply point out that, for the past number of years, they have enjoyed the benefits of using 

the CPD designation.  The CIPEs have not.  Since the board voted to prohibit the use of the ac-

ronym CIPE in six months, the current CIPEs  will either have to change to CPD or they will not 

have any designation to identify them as being competent in plumbing engineering design.  The 

reason for making this change is to help further promote the CPD.  Currently, the CIPE designa-

tion gets in the way of promoting CPD.  There is confusion as to what designation is appropriate.  

Since we all agree that the CPD designation is the proper designation, we need to do away with 

the CIPE designation.  More information will be published regarding this change in the next few 

weeks. 

 

GRASS ROOTS NATIONAL BUDGET MEETING 
 

 The Grass Roots Budget Meeting is  scheduled for Saturday, March 17, 2007.  The 

meeting will be from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm (Eastern).  The Boston Chapter will assemble at Jim 

Polando’s Office ( SEI Companies 88 Black Falcon Boston).  If you are interested in attending 

please email me at  al@marzullo.com.   All Boston Chapter Members are welcome. 

 
By Alfred M. Marzullo PE, CPD, President, Boston Chapter ASPE 

Chairman  ASPE Registration Committee 

Membership News 

 
 We are in the process of ordering the 10, 20 and 30 year pins.  At the 

moment ASPE is out of 20 yr pins, sorry Joe Vela!  But there is good news Joe, we 

do have past Presidents pins for you and those who earned them.  

 Just a reminder the joint meeting with the PHCC on March 13, 2007 will be at the 

Quincy Marriott – please note the change.  

 Don’t forget to mark your calendars for the golf outing August 23, 2007 at Easton 

Country Club. 

 

 

By James P. Harrison, V.P. Membership, Boston Chapter ASPE 

 

    President 

    Alfred M. Marzullo, P.E., CPD 

    The Marzullo Group 

    Tel:  (617) - 331 - 8714 

    Fax:  (617) - 591 - 2086 

    e-mail:  al@marzullo.com 
 

    V. P. Technical 

    Fredrick S. Neth, CIPE 

    Cosentini Associates 

    Tel:  (617) - 494 - 9090 xt 327 

    Fax:  (617) - 494 - 9292 

    e-mail:  fneth@cosentini-ma.com 
 

    V. P. Legislative 

     Manuel B. Garcia, PE 

     Garcia, Galuska & de Sousa Inc. 

     Tel:  (508) - 998 - 5700 

     Fax: (508) - 998 - 0883 

     e-mail:  manuel_gardia@g-g-d.com 
 

     Deputy V. P. Legislative 

     Frank Denisi 

     TRO Jung Brannen 

     Tel:  (617) - 969 - 9400  ex. 123 

     Fax: (617) - 332 - 4669 

     e-mail:  fdenisi@TRO.com 
 

     V. P. Membership 

    James P. Harrison 

    Symmons Industries 

    Tel:  (781) - 848 - 2250 

    Fax:  (781) - 843 - 3849 

    e-mail:  jharrison@symmons.com 
 

    Treasurer 

    John H. Pokorny 

    J. H. Pokorny Associates 

    Tel:  (781) - 762 - 2661 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  johnp@jhpokorny.net 
 

    Administrative Secretary 

    Paul Galvin 

    George Fischer Sloane, Inc. 

    Tel:  (501) - 658 - 1115 

    e-mail:paul.galvin@sloane.georgefischer.com 
 

    Corresponding Secretary 

    Patrick J. Haney 

    W. P. Haney Company 

    Tel:  (508) - 238 - 2030 

    Fax:  (508) - 238 - 8353 

    e-mail:  phaney656@aol.com 
 

    ASPENEWS Editor 

    Dawn Pokorny 

    Tel:  (508) - 520 - 0133 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  dawnp@jhpokorny.net 
 

    Education Chairman 

    Joseph A. Vela, Sr. CIPE, CPD 

    Aspen Design Group     

    Tel:  (401) - 339 - 1717 

    Fax:  (401) - 658 - 2100 

    e-mail:  jvela-aspen@cox.net 

 
 

    Board of Governors 

    Chairman 

    Joseph A. Vela, Sr., CIPE, CPD 
 

    Members 

    James P. Polando, PE, CIPE 

    William F. Hughes, CIPE, CPD 

    William R. Brady, CPD 
         

    Affiliate Liaison 

    Tom J. Farrell 

    Tel:  (781) - 344 - 1988 

http://www.aspe.orf/CPD/2006-2007%20CPD-Bulletin.pdf
mailto:al@marzullo.com
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Technical Report 
 

 As I mentioned last month the Boston 

Chapter will be sponsoring a prep class for the CPD 

exam which will be given on April 21st of this year.  I 

am very excited about this opportunity for the members to 

meet and learn from a few of the older more experienced 

members.  The 3 Instructors will be Joe Barbera PE, Blair 

Chamberlain PE, and Kevin Lally CPD.  Joe spent many years 

teaching Plumbing Engineering at Franklin Institute, Blair is 

the present Department Head at SEI Companies, and Kevin is 

the Principle at Eldaar Craft Design helping our instructors will 

be Roger Wardwell PE.  I hope all of our members who meet 

the criteria to take the test will take advantage of this great 

opportunity.  This event will be free to all members, non-

members will be charged a small fee of $60.00 and each 

student will be given a copy of the CPD review manual.  This 

event will be held at local 12 and will be on Wednesday March 

21st and March 28th from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm.  

 The March meeting will be our combined meeting 

with the PHCC of Boston.  This meeting will be a panel discus-

sion. The format will be two engineers and two contractors 

discussing shop drawings and the coordination process during 

both the design and construction phases.  This should be an 

informative and enlightening meeting.  The Panel members 

from the engineering community will be Frank Teebagy PE 

department head of Cosentini Associates, and Jim Polando PE 

senior associate at SEI Company.  Both Frank and Jim bring 

many years of design and construction experience to the ta-

ble.  Our society will be well represented by Frank and Jim.  

The PHCC will have two representatives from the Contracting 

side, as of this writing the 2 PHCC members had not been 

chosen.  It should be a lively discussion in which topics like 

Design assist and Design build projects will be discussed, also 

the shop drawing process and coordination will be touched 

on.  I believe this will be a very enjoyable and memorable 

night.  The meeting will be on the second Tuesday in March.  
 

However it will be at the QUINCY MARROITT.  

Here are the directions. 
 

FROM BOSTON: Take 93 South to exit #7(RT 3), immediately take exit 

18 (Braintree/Quincy). Bear left off ramp to (sign 'T' Train station/

Quincy). Follow to traffic lights and turn left onto Center Street.  Take 

immediate Left into Crown Colony Park.  Hotel is 1/4 mile ahead on 

left. 

FROM MASS TURN PIKE: I-95 South TO I-93 North TO Exit #7, and 

follow above directions. 

FROM SOUTH: I-95 North to I-93 North. Take Exit 7, Rt. 3 South 

(Braintree/Cape Cod). Take first Exit 18, turn left off ramp. Stay left 

until traffic light. Take left at light, and left into Crown Colony Park. 

Left onto Marriott Drive.  

FROM ROUTE 3 SOUTH (PLYMOUTH/CAPE COD): Take Exit 19. Stay 

left until traffic light. Take left at light, and left into Crown Colony 

Park. Left onto Marriott Drive. 

 The price of the meeting will be $40.00.  The Boston 

Chapter of ASPE will be contributing $15.00 per reservation to 

equal the PHCC cost of $55.00 per person.  Reservations are 

required.  I hope we will get a large turn-out to support both 

Frank, Jim, and the other panel members from the PHCC.  

I would like to reiterate that the elections will be in 

May if anyone is interested in running for a board position. 

They should approach one of the board members to let them 

know, so that ballots can be compiled for the April Newsletter. 

Also the product show committee will be meeting the 

first week of each month after the board meetings.  If anyone 

is interested in getting involved please contact Jeff Gooding 

for more information. 
 

 

By Frederick Neth, CIPE, V.P. Technical Boston Chapter ASPE 

 

 

 

 

 Residential 

 Commercial 
 
 

 Institutional 

 Healthcare 
 

David Gooding, Inc., 173 Spark Street, Brockton, MA 02302 
1-800-836-3441 or (508) 894-2000 / Fax: 508-894-2005 / www.goodingd.com 

For all of your faucet needs 

 

Call your fellow ASPE member for Symmons product assistance. 

Jim Harrison, John Carter, John Kennedy, Dan O’Brien 
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Legislative Report 
 

 This months legislative report will continue 

to compare the design differences of the major sec-

tions of the Massachusetts State Plumbing Code (248 

CMR 10.00) to that of the international plumbing code (IPC).  

This month’s article will review interceptors, separators and 

holding tanks.  248 CMR 10.00 requires an interceptor, separa-

tor or a holding tank where ever oil, gasoline, grease, sand or 

other harmful or hazardous materials can be introduced to the 

drainage system.  Section 10.09 details where separators, 

grease traps and holding tanks are necessary and the require-

ments thereof, the sizing of grease traps and interceptors inside 

of buildings, the installation of grease interceptors outside of 

building and special use installations, such as sand interceptors. 

In contrast, the IPC requires an interceptor or separator where 

ever oil, grease, sand or other harmful or hazardous materials 

can be introduced to the drainage system.  Section 1003 details 

sizing (for the sizing of separators and interceptors, the IPC re-

fers you to the manufacturers instructions and requirements), 

the requirements of grease traps and grease interceptors, oil 

separators and special installations.  In the end, both the IPC 

and 248 CMR 10.00 present similar requirements for intercep-

tors, separators and holding tanks, the differences being that 

the IPC make no mention of gasoline or outlines a sizing proce-

dure.  

 If you know of an areas I have missed, please feel free 

to contact me at Fdenisi@trojungbrannen.com  

 

 

By Frank Denisi,  Deputy V.P. Legislative, Boston Chapter ASPE 

 
 

Leonard has been the leader in water temperature control since 1913. 

LEONARD VALVE COMPANY 
1360 Elmwood Avenue, Cranston, RI 02910-3817 

Phone (401) 461-1200 Fax (401) 941-5310 

www.leonardvalve.com 

 
 

 
 

  

 

mailto:Fdenisi@trojungbrannen.com
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URELL, INC.  
    www.urell.com 

617-923-9500 ph. 

617-926-9414 fax   

  

  

  

  

  

 

Aquapure/Cuno Filters & Treatment 
LuxPro Thermostats 
Bock Water Heaters 

NTI Trinity,Odyssey & Matrix  Boil-

Acid Waste – Corzan CPVC – Sched 40 & 80 
Watco Bath Drains Woodford  Freezeless Faucets & Wall Hydrants 

Kitec – WarmRite Radiant – PlumBetter – Municipal Systems 

Industrial Products 

77 Green St. Foxboro, Ma  
Ph:  1-800-888-1922    
Fax: 1-800-888-1942 

IPEX 

DiGiorgio Associates Inc. (DAI) is a Boston based 

Architectural firm with a branch office located in Farmingdale, 

ME. At DAI, the primary focus is on providing quality services 

to our clients, while providing leadership and growth 

opportunities to our staff.  Although DAI’s client base is 

diverse, we specialize in the design, engineering and 

construction of acute care hospital facilities as well as assisted 

living projects.   

We are currently accepting applications for the following 

position: 

Mechanical Engineer – Position requires experience in the 

design of mechanical systems for acute care hospitals, health 

care facilities and other related projects for DAI and other 

clients.  Advanced experience in the design of HVAC, 

plumbing, medical gas and/or fire protection systems for 

healthcare facilities is required. A working knowledge of Elite 

load estimating programs and MasterSpec is preferable, as is 

the ability to perform detailed field surveys and work as project 

manager. Fifteen years plus experience and/or professional 

registration in the New England states is preferred. Travel 

throughout New England will be required.  Competitive salary 

and excellent benefits package.  Relocation Assistance 

available.  Interested candidates should forward their 

qualifications to:     Human Resources 

DiGiorgio Associates Inc. 

225 Friend Street 

Boston, MA  02114 

Phone: (207) 582-2400      Email: jobs@dai-boston.com 

www.dai-boston.com 
 

The Maine office is located at  

484 Maine Avenue in Farmingdale. 

mailto:mkessler@dai-boston.com
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781-331-7410 (tel) 

781-337-1389 (fax) 

joan.panora@jjpanora.com 

 

 

J & J Panora 

the pump works 

74 Pleasant Street 

So. Weymouth, MA 02190 

John W. Panora, P.E. 

Joan Panora 
Bruce A. Forbes 

Matt Van Guilder 

FAX: 574.295.3307  •  email: hugop@nibco.com 

KIRSCHNER ASSOCIATES, INC. 
8 Abbey Lane, PO Box 312 

Middleboro, MA 02346-0312 

Tel: 800-752-1588 Fax: 508-947-0850 

www.kirschnerassociates.com 

 

PATTERSON-KELLEY 

AMERIDEX PHX  WENDLAND TANK 

RITE BOILERS NATCO HEATERS 

SECURITY CHIMNEYS 

  
The Spencer Turbine Company 
 

      Manufacturer’s of:  
 

 UL-Listed Hermetic Natural Gas Boosters 

 Central Vacuum Systems for Housekeeping,   
   Oral, and Surgical Laser Smoke Evacuation 

 

 Represented by: Environmental Air Specialties   
    P.O. Box 541 – Grafton, MA 01519 
    p: 508-839-6157 – f:  508-839-4431 
     www.easne.com     
 

 Maurice Brodeur – Sales/Engineering    
 Cell: 508-958-6346 – mbrodeur@easne.com     

 

 

The Passing of Ginny 

McCarty 

 

 Helen Virginia Ginny (Niland) 

McCARTY of Plymouth, formerly of Scitu-

ate, passed away peacefully and into 

God’s loving arms while surrounded by her 

family on February 15, 2007.  Ginny was 

76 years old.  She was the beloved wife of 

long time ASPE Member, Bernard J. 

McCarty for 52 years.  Ginny was a loving 

mother, grandmother, sister, aunt and 

friend and a surrogate mother to many. 

Ginny was warm, giving and inspirational. 

She loved painting, reading, writing, arts, 

crafts projects with her grandchildren, and 

sharing her life and her time with family 

and friends. She did her best. Angels 

could do no more.  
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    Massachusetts 2007 Legal Holidays 

Index of Paid Advertisers 

   ASPE Boston Chapter 2007 Schedule of Events (Partial) 

March 13, 2007 Joint Meeting with PHCC - Panel Discussion Marriot - Quincy, MA 

March 21 & 28, 2007 CPD Prep Class Local 12 - 1240 Mass Ave., Boston 

April 10, 2007 Siphonic Roof Drain Systems—John Rattenbury The Lantana - Randolph, MA 

May 8, 2007  Keyspan Energy Delivery Systems 

update on communication with Keyspan 

Chapter Elections 

The Lantana - Randolph, MA 

August 23, 2007  18th Annual ASPE Boston Chapter Golf Outing Easton Country Club - Easton, MA 

September 11, 2007 Water Re-Use System Engineering, Design & Application - Brian Hagopian The Lantana - Randolph, MA 

October 9, 2007 Water Conservation / LEED credits - Blair Chamberlain & Mark Warren 
An in depth presentation on how to engineer & design for water conservation, and 

LEED innovation credits for plumbing engineers and designers. 

The Lantana - Randolph, MA 

November 13, 2007 Boston Chapter’s 17th Biennial Product Show & Seminars The Lantana - Randolph, MA 

Date Holiday Retail Sun. Hol. Law  Permit Required 

April 17, 2007 Patriot’s Day No No 

May 28, 2007 Memorial Day No No 

July 4, 2007 Independence Day No No 

September 3, 2007 Labor Day No No 

October8, 2007 Columbus Day Yes Yes 

BASIC HOLIDAY RULES:  All Holidays listed are Federal except Patriots Day which is a Mass. Holiday.  Mfrs. are not required to pay time & a 

half for holidays falling on Sunday that are celebrated on Monday.  Holidays falling on Saturday are celebrated on Saturday.  

 

Copper Development Association 5 J & J Panora 4 Symmons 5 

David Gooding, Inc. 6 J. H. Pokorny Associates 6 T & S Brass 6 

Environmental Air Specialties 8 Kirschner Associates, Inc. 4 T & S Farrell 5 

Fire Pump Testing Company 3 Leonard Valve 8 Tower Hill Sales 3 

Gourley 4 New England Combustion Products 3 Urell 8 

Guardian 6 NIBCO 4 Victualic 8 

Halsey Taylor 5 Practical Applications 3 Walter F. Morris Company 6 

Highland Tank 5 Sloan Valve 5 W.P. Haney / Watts 3 
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The Engineering Center 
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Boston, MA  02108 
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Event Send to: 
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From: 

 

SLOAN VALVE CO. • HALSEY W. TAYLOR CO. • LEONARD VALVE CO. 
WATER SAVER • GUARDIAN • GEORGE FISCHER 

JUST • ACORN • MIFAB • CHRONOMITE 

 
 

J.H. POKORNY ASSOCIATES 
 
 
      
     1502 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY           TEL (781) 762-2661 
     NORWOOD, MA 02062           FAX (781) 762-5949 
     www.jhpokorny.net                        info@jhpokorny.net 

Semi-Instantaneous & 

Factory Packaged 

 Water Heaters  

Tank Type Water Heaters 
Gas & Electric  

Residential & Commercial 

Gas Water Heating Boilers 

Hydronic Heating Boilers 
Gas Fired Booster Heaters 

Commercial Pool & Spa Heaters  

 
80 Felton Street Waltham MA 02453  

  Phone: 781-894-9500 Fax: 781-894-2301  

 Website: gourleyco@gourleyco.com 

     

      Commercial Electric Water Heater  

10 Warranty   
Unique Plastic Design 

The Fire Pump Testing Company 
 

Evaluation, Testing and Certification of Fire Suppression Systems 

Fire Pump Testing, Standpipe Testing, Building Commissioning 

Hydrant Flow Testing and Water Supply Analysis 
Residential and Commercial System Installation 

Fire Protection Design and Engineering 

System Hydraulic Analysis 

 
                                                   Tel: (617) 971-0700 

                                                        Fax: (617) 524-7171 
11 Varney Street                      http: //www.thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Boston, MA 02130-4109        Email: tom@thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Member: ASPE, NFPA, AFSA, FCCCHR 

Dale L. Powell 
Regional Manager 
 

Copper Development Association Inc. 

P.O. Box 6687  
Harrisburg, PA 17112-0687 
Tel: (717) 533-0353   
Fax: (717) 533-1688 
dpowell@cda.copper.org 
www.copper.org 

 

CDA is a not-for-profit trade association 
that serves as the market development 
and engineering services arm of the cop-
per and brass industry in the United 
States.  CDA is your source for informa-
tion related to copper and copper  alloys. 


